acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

VVIIXI1501110	anniy		
<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 251	f1	[Daily journal] Handwritten.	1934-1938
MSS 251	f2	 [Daily journal] Typed. The journal entries begin 12 Oct 1944 and end 2 Mar 1946. They record various activities of the Wilkinson family (J.C., Lura, Jared, Ethel, and Eddie) while living at Pelly Farm including building a cabin, working on trails, farm work (ploughing, slaughtering, potatoes, hay, grain, vegetables, thrashing), mail, trips to Fort Selkirk, trapline work, hunting (wolf, coyote, moose, muskrats, black bear, ducks), livestock (pigs, horses, cow), camps, Jared taking plane to Dawson, gas boat trips, staking a claim, picking blueberries, cutting wood, pulling out gas boat for winter, travelling by dog team, and breaking trail. Individuals passing by on the river and / or stopping in are noted including the Camerons (G.I, Martha, lone), Van Bibbers (Pat, Dan, Lucy, Archie, George, Lynch, Alex, J.J., Kathleen), Adamis (Oscar, Mary), Alex Coward, Bert Blaine, Jean (Campbell?), Wood family, Stringer family, Oscar Erickson, Happy LePage, Miss Hacket, Mrs. Bean, Johnie Tom Tom, Mr. Bear, Father Marcel Bobillier, Fred Blanchard, Jimmy, Suza, Mr. Houston, Reggie Olson, and Mike Mc Other entries note river conditions (i.e. ice, freeze up), birds (swan, waxwing, blue birds, ducks, junco, cranes, swallows, black birds, robins, sparrow, geese), caribou, weather (snow, blizzard, wind, rain, lightning, thunder, hail, temperature), and a police plane. Also included are daily temperature and weather conditions for the fall, winter and spring months (beginning in September at the earliest and ending in May at the latest). Recordings at Macmillan River begin Oct 1933 and end Apr 1940. Recordings at Pelly River begin Nov 1940 and end Feb 1950. 	Oct 1933- Feb 1950

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family journals, Lura Wilkinson journals

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 251	f3	[Daily journal] Handwritten. Record of temperatures and days of snowfall from Jan 1 to Apr 11 1944. The warmest recorded temperature was 36°F on Mar 8. The coldest recorded temperature was -40°F on Feb 27 and Feb 28.	Jan-Apr 1944
MSS 251	f4a	[Daily journal] Handwritten. Restricted : Extremely fragile. Use conservation copy only.	1944-1958
MSS 251	f4b	[Daily journal] Conservation copy.	1944-1958

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family journals, Ethel Porterfield journal

Location	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 251	f5	[Daily journal] Handwritten.	13 Jan 1968- 4 Jan 1969

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family journals, J.C. Wilkinson journals

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	<u>Description</u>	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 251	f6	[Daily journal] Handwritten.	7 Jun 1969- 19 Aug 1970
MSS 251	f7	[Daily journal] Handwritten.	20 Aug 1970- 23 Mar 1972

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family journals, Jared Wilkinson journals

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 252	f1	[Daily journal] Handwritten.	4 Nov 1936- 1958
MSS 252	f2	[Daily journal] Handwritten. Pages recorded from 12 Apr 1947 to 10 May 1947. Also included is a page documenting a forest fire response around the 28 th and 29 th of an unspecified month and year.	1947, n.d.
MSS 252	f3	[Daily journal] Handwritten. Record of temperature, weather, and river ice conditions.	24 Oct 1967- 12 Feb 1968
MSS 252	f4	[Daily journal] Handwritten. Record of temperature, weather, and daily observations. Also contains addresses for various people.	10 Nov 1967- 24 Feb 1968
MSS 252	f5	[Daily journal] Handwritten.	Apr 1970
MSS 252	f6	[Daily journal] Handwritten. Also contains addresses for various people.	Mar 1976- 6 Sep 1978

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family correspondence, poetry and clippings, Wilkinson family correspondence

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 252	f7	 [Family correspondence] Handwritten note from Fort Selkirk School teacher Pauline White stating Edwin Wilkinson successfully passed into Grade 2. 13 Jun 1927. 1 page. Monthly Fort Selkirk School report for Grade 3 student Jared Wilkinson by teacher Pauline White. Records times absent, times tardy, deportment, order & neatness, writing, drawing, literature, arithmetic, spelling, nature study, hygiene, language & composition, geography, and parent's signature. Mar-Jun 1927. 1 page. Coloured postcard depicting "Rose Arbor in Butchart's Gardens, Victoria, B.C.". Addressed to Mr. & Mrs. Wilkinson at Fort Selkirk, Leona Hall indicates that Victoria is as far as she can afford to travel in Canada this year. King George VI 2¢ stamp. Jul 1940. Christmas Greetings card to the Wilkinson family from H.P. MacMartin. 1940. Merry Christmas card from Lou & Frank. Handwritten note on back of card. Torn. No date. A handwritten joke. No date. 1 page. 	1927, 1940, n.d.
MSS 252	f8	 [Family correspondence] Handwritten letter to Lura Wilkinson from her niece Celia in Wisconsin. Celia indicates that she is sorry to hear that Bert is in the hospital, and that she is sending back Lura's old bible (it was not enough to get Lura's birth papers / Lura's birth is not registered at the Court House / completing some forms might assist). 25 Aug 1953. Handwritten I Owe You to J.C. Wilkinson from John Stelfox and R.M. Bradley for \$200 borrowed on 25 Apr 1954. 1 page. Typed list of temperatures, weather conditions, river conditions, and personal activities from 24 Oct 1967 to 8 Feb 1968. The warmest recorded temperature was 42°F on Nov 21. The coldest recorded temperature was -76°F on Feb 3. 	1953-1954, 1967-1970, n.d.

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location File Description

<u>Dates</u>

- Typed mimeographed year in review letter with accompanying handwritten letter to the Wilkinsons from physicists Jean and Hal Bennett of China Lake, California. Among their many adventures, they write about a trip they took by plane from Vancouver, through British Columbia and Yukon, to Alaska. They followed the Alcan Highway from Fort St. John to Whitehorse, with a detour over the Liard River Canyon, and refueling in Watson Lake. They camped with their plane by the airport in Whitehorse. In Dawson, they drove from the airport into town with Chester Henderson, drove up Bonanza and Hunker Creeks, and panned for gold at No. 6 above Discovery Claim. In the accompanying letter, they write about trying to mail hominy to the Wilkinsons, enclosing their travel story, the possibility of future adventures in the Yukon, inviting the Wilkinsons to California, and thanking the Wilkinsons for their hospitality. Dec 1969.

- Story titled "500 Miles on Canadian Wilderness Waters" by Jean Bennett. Recounted is her and her husband Hal's threeweek kayak trip down the Macmillan River. Mechanical Engineer Vern Coats, another employee at the Naval Weapons Centre in China Lake, accompanied them. Alan Innes-Taylor had suggested the trip. She mentions the troubles and pleasures experienced, the area around the Canol Road bridge, campsites, cooking, landscape and scenery, weather, wildlife (moose, caribou, grizzly bears, eagles?, geese, loons, ducks, wolves, beavers), encountering rapids, filming home movies, collecting marcasite, boat repairs, gathering currants, exploring Russell Landing, meeting trappers Jared and Eddie Wilkinson on the river and their father J.C. Wilkinson at their camp, stopping at Pelly Crossing, stopping at the Bradley's Pelly Farm, visiting Abbie and Danny Roberts at Fort Selkirk, visiting the Burian family at Stewart River, and ending in Dawson. 1969. 5 pages. - Daily log titled "500 Miles on Canadian Wilderness Waters: South Macmillan, Pelly and Yukon Rivers (to Dawson City, Yukon" by Hal and Jean Bennett and Vern Coats. A day-byday recount of their trip. 9-30 Aug 1969. 8 pages.

• Aug 9: Two-hour flight from Whitehorse by chartered Great Northern Airlines Beaver float plane.

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
Location	File	 Description Aug 10: Launched Klepper Aerius foldboats. Inadvertently started off on oxbow lake. Aug 11: Encountered rapids. Aug 12: Turned over in rapids. Passed Canol Road bridge. Aug 13: Wandered around abandoned Canol Road work camp. Aug 14: Portaged around rapids. Picked wild onions. Aug 15: Tears in the boats. Aug 16: First sunny day since Aug 9. Rapids essentially over. Past camp near Riddell River. Aug 17: Past new and old camps. Picked blueberries. Built first lean-to. Aug 18: Reached junction of North and South Forks. Large log jams. Reached former settlement and trading post at Russell Creek. Aug 20: Explored abandoned settlement and trading post at Moose River. Aug 21: Abandoned cabins as Kalzas River. Aug 22: Encountered Wilkinson brothers in motor boat. Stopped at cabin and visited J.C. Wilkinson who was drying a moose. Wilkinson hospitality. Reached Pelly River. Aug 23: Granite Canyon. Stopped at Wilkinson's main camp. Roomed at the Pelly Lodged. Aug 24: Saw Wilkinson's old river boat. Braden's Canyon. Stopped at Hugh and Dick Bradley's Pelly Farm. Past Lammers' "Palisades Nature Retreat". Ate dinner with Danny and Abbie Roberts at Fort Selkirk. Stayed in Cameron family's former cabin. Aug 25: Explored Fort Selkirk. Signed guest book. Forest fire. Aug 26: Imperial Mines geologists at Isaac Creek. Explored abandoned farm at Coffee Creek. Aug 27: Saw Jack Meloy's cabin at Kirkman Creek. Log roadhouse at Thistle Creek. Met Rudy and Yvonne Burian, and Joan and Chuck McKenzie at Stewart Creek. Viewed Burians' museum collection. 	Dates

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
		 Aug 28: Cabins at Mechem Creek. Arrived Dawson in evening. Borrowed Northwestern Motel proprietor Ron Atkinson's truck for boats. Aug 29: Packed. Aug 30: Bus to Whitehorse. Handwritten ingredient list and recipe for a stew. Written on unfinished typed letter to Bill Jerry Chapmans from Pelly Crossing on 16 Mar 1970. Handmade Christmas card to the Wilkinson family at Pelly Farm from Jim Aitken of Vancouver. Includes watercolour sketch of Pelly Farm by Aitken's mother in an effort to record his recollection as he saw it in September. No date. 	

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family correspondence, poetry and clippings, Jared Wilkinson correspondence

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 252	f9	 [Correspondence] Letter to Jared Wilkinson from the Office of the Territorial Treasurer to accompany a cheque for \$50 for bounty on wolves and coyotes. 7 Jan 1946. 1 page. Letter to Jared Wilkinson from the Office of the Territorial Treasurer to accompany a cheque for \$160 for bounty on five wolf and six coyote pelts. 29 April 1948. 1 page. Copy of a typed letter to Hugh and Dick Bradley from Edward Morrison in Cumberland, B.C. Morrison begins by indicating that reading about the Pelly Farm in "The Family Herald" has brought back memories. Morrison was a farm hand before WWI for Frank Chapman and Pete Olson when they owned the farm. He discusses the livestock raised, the wintering of pack ponies, the crops grown, the death of Olson, the sale of the farm by Chapman, his wage, winter trapping, and an instance of guests arriving at the farm. He indicates that he encloses a picture taken on the farm in the Spring of 1915. 15 Dec 1960. 1 page. (The image is photograph 78/1 #1 / 86/50 #15062.) Handwritten letter to Jared Wilkinson from Mrs. James W. Love of Columbus, Mississippi. In the letter she mentions the 	1905, 1921, 1946-1979, n.d.

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
		 Vaughn family, Mrs. Freeman, pictures, and the weather. 1 Apr 1961. Handwritten letter (with envelope) from Walter Jensen of San Francisco. 10 Aug 1961. Handwritten letter (with envelope) from the Bradley family. In the letter are mentioned the busy summer at the Pelly River Ranch, hunting, and a forest fire. 21 Aug 1965. 1 page. Handwritten note to Jared Wilkinson from J. Rigg Vaughn of Columbus, Mississippi. Vaughn inquires about the arrangement of a hunt. Written on a J. Rigg Vaughn, Pianos, Inc. receipt. 17 Mar 1966. 1 page. Yukon Territorial Government Fur Traders Counter Check Book slip for Jared Wilkinson for 1 lynx (\$25) bought by Hudson's Bay Co. 7 Apr 1966. Handwritten letter to Jared Wilkinson from outfitter Louis Brown on the Bonnet Plume River. Brown mentions the current hunters of his guided hunting business, and other pleasantries. 12 Aug 1966. 1 page. Notecard with typed year in review Christmas message from Martha Cameron. She mentions her and G.I.'s trip Outside including visits with ex-Yukoners (Bill Houston, Wood family, Gregg family, Forrest family, Adami family, George Grimstad, Dr. Hugh Bostock), finishing work with Taylor & Drury, her daughter lone Christiansen, and her grandson Paul Christiansen. Image of downtown Whitehorse taken from clay cliffs on front. 1966. Typed letter to Jared Wilkinson from Director of Game J.B. Fitzgerald. 1 Sep 1967. 1 page. Handwritten letter to Arthur Charette and Jared Wilkinson from Ron Pond of Nelson, B.C. He discusses the slides they took in the spring at Burton, B.C. 3 Nov 1967. Birthday card to Jared Wilkinson from Arthur Charette of Kamloops, B.C. He discusses the slides they took in the spring at Burton, B.C. 23 Jan 1968. Handwritten letter (with envelope) to Jared Wilkinson and Eddie Wilkinson from Marjorie & Jim Jackson of Kitimat, B.C. 16 Jun 1968. 	

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
Location	<u>File</u>	 Handwritten notecard from friend A. Neiman of York, Pennsylvania. Image of the Grand Canyon of Pennsylvania on the front. 24 Oct 1970. Handwritten letter to Jared Wilkinson from George E. Thomassy, M.D. of Hanover, Pennsylvania. He writes about recent and upcoming hunting trips. 2 Jun 1971. Handwritten notecard to Jared Wilkinson from one of his second cousins. Incudes some Thompson family genealogical information. Image of 'Lisbeth angling' from Carl Larsson's 'A Home' on cover. 9 Sep 1979. Assorted Wilkinson family genealogical information. 4 pages. Photocopies of portions of NTS maps annotated with trapline information taped together. Indicated is Jared Wilkinson's trapline along the Pelly River (south of the McArthur Game Sanctuary). No date. Saloon Passenger List brochure for the SS 'Princess Alice' which sailed from Vancouver to Skagway on 2 Jul 1921. Image of a totem pole on cover. Mr. G.D. Wilkinson, wife, and three children of Fort Selkirk listed. Other Yukon passengers are Master A. Gordon, D.C. Gordon, and Mrs. M.E. Scott. Postcards: "Kalakala' – World Famous Streamlined Ferry, Seattle, Wn". Belated birthday wishes from Aunt Leona. Leona travels to Bremerton aboard this ferry to visit Dorothy. Postmarked Nov 1952. "Kenai Lake – Kenai Peninsula, Alaska. Hunter's cache in foreground". Sent by J. Rigg Vaughn while on hunting trip in Anchorage. 15 Aug 1966. "The fish ladder, which passes the Northern Canada Power Commission hydro dam, helping salmon make their way up the Yukon river, Whitehorse, Y.T. Photo by Reggie Hibshman". Received from Drew Wookey. 22 Jul 1977. "Greetings from Carlyle Lake Resort Carlyle, Sask., Canada". Sent from the Stewarts while on holiday visiting with Marg & John Rose on Carlyle Lake. Aug 19 "At the Breakup on the Yukon May 15th 1905 – Dawson, Y.T." Unused. "Moose. Yukon Territory". Gowen Sutton Co. Ltd. Unused. 	Dates

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
Location	<u>File</u>	 "Caribou swimming the Yukon River". Gowen Sutton Co. Ltd. Unused. Same image as photographs <u>81/113</u> <u>#7</u>, 89/41 <u>#392</u>, 98/22R <u>#19</u>, and <u>98/89</u> <u>#54</u> (some with slight variations). "Shooting Whitehorse Rapids". Gowen Sutton Co. Ltd. Unused. Same image as photographs 79/118 <u>#21</u>, 82/293 <u>#3220</u>, 86/15 <u>#495</u>, 88/127 <u>#140</u>, 89/41 <u>#395</u>, 94/58 Temp Box 8 f21 <u>#17</u>, 94/58 Temp Box 46 f2 <u>#14</u>, 98/22R <u>#20</u>, 2001/93 <u>#15</u>, and 2017/21 <u>#75</u> (some with different cropping). "Midnight Sun on the Yukon River". Gowen Sutton Co. Ltd. Unused. Same as photograph 85/90 <u>#37</u>. "Big Game Trophy Room of the J. Rigg Vaughn Piano Studio Corner College & 7th Streets Columbus, Miss. Tel. 328-4201 40 years selling pianos & organs Visitors are always welcome". J. Rigg Vaughn looking at the mounted trophies in the room. Unused. "Yukon Sourdough This hardy 'oldtimer' walked the 'Trail of '98.' He is still active panning gold in the 	Dates
		Klondike." Photo by Eric Wienecke. Published by Hougen's Limited. Unused.	

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family correspondence, poetry and clippings, J.C. Wilkinson poetry

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 252	f10	[Poetry] Included is a booklet titled "Saint Mary's Hospital Dawson Yukon Territory" published for its 50 th anniversary in 1947- 1948. The cover displays an image of the City of Dawson from 1901, with St. Mary's Hospital and St. Mary's Church in the lower right-hand corner.	1947, [196-]-1972

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Wilkinson family fonds, Wilkinson family correspondence, poetry and clippings, Wilkinson family clippings

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 252	f11	[Clippings] - Photocopied Amery Free Press newspaper article titled "W.D. Thompson Dead Pioneer Resident Dies Suddenly of Heart Failure in Hunting Camp at Ingram Had Been in Polk County 46 Years". William D. Thompson was born in 1840. He married S.A. Crowley in 1860. They arrived in Wisconsin in 1865, shortly after he was mustered out of the Sixth Maine during the Civil War. He and his wife, who died in 1898, had 10 children including William Thompson Jr. and Lura Wilkinson. Includes image of Thompson. Also included is a short "Card of Thanks" from the five surviving children. 21 Nov 1912.	1912, ca. 1944, 1957-1970, 1977-1978
		 Nov 1912. Newspaper article titled "Haying Time in Yukon". Accompanying image shows horses pulling a wagon load of hay at the Pelly Farm. ca. 1944. Family Herald article titled "Adventure in Their Back Yard With wolves, giant moose and grizzlies for neighbors, there's real spice in Yukon Life" by John Patrick Gillese and illustrated by George M. Rae. The article provides a brief history of the Wilkinson family, tells the story of Jared and Eddie Wilkinson as youths encountering a grizzly bear and her cubs, mentions their trapping for furs and live trapping wolverines, tells the story of Eddie riding a mad moose, and promotes big game hunting in the Yukon. 26 Dec 1957. Newspaper article titled "Pelly Farm Been Going Many Years" about the history of Pelly Farm and its successive owners. ca. 1960. Newspaper article titled "I Met a Grizzly!" by J. Rigg 	
		 Vaughn of Columbus Mississippi. The article describes Vaughn's encounter with a grizzly bear while on a hunting trip off the Macmillan River guided by Eddie Wilkinson. Accompanying image shows Vaughn holding the bear's skull. Also included is a biographical article on Vaughn. ca. 1961. Commercial Dispatch newspaper article titled "Guide from Yukon, Wife Visiting Hunter Here". The article provides a history of the Wilkinson family mentioning their prospecting, 	

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location File Description Dates hunting, trapping, residence, dogs, farming, guiding, and encounters with wildlife. Included are images of the Wilkinson home on the Pelly River; big game hunter J. Rigg Vaughn and J.C. Wilkinson posing with a caribou head trophy while Mrs. Vaughn and Lura Wilkinson are nearby; and Lura Wilkinson's dog team and sled. 22 Oct 1961. Two copies. (The centre image is photograph 86/50 #15433.) - Newspaper article titled "Yukon 'Old Timer' Visits South -Sees First TV" about J.C. Wilkinson and Lura Wilkinson visiting big game hunter J. Rigg Vaughn in Columbus, Mississippi. The article provides a brief history of the Wilkinson family. Includes an image of J. Rigg Vaughn and J.C. Wilkinson holding hunting trophies. 1961. - Newspaper article and image about Dale Noble of Missouri hunting a grizzly with guide Frank Phillips in East Kootenay. A handwritten note is in the newspaper's margin. 196-? - Newspaper article titled "Fauquier Residents Have Real "Sour Dough" Dinned" about the Wilkinson family serving sourdough pancakes to the Stewart family. ca. 1962. - Brief Whitehorse Star newspaper article written by J.C. Wilkinson & Family of Edgewood, B.C. requesting renewal of their subscription and indicating fond memories of their time in the Yukon. ca. 1965. - Whitehorse Star newspaper article titled "Wilkinsons are Back" about J.C. Wilkinson and Lura Wilkinson returning to Pelly Crossing from Edgewood. 1967. - Obituary for Lura Wilkinson. She passed away 15 Aug 1970 in Vernon, B.C. 1970. - Photocopied newspaper article titled "Woman Who Lost Both Arms Tells of ... My 50-Minute Ordeal at the Mercy of a Crazed Bear" by Cynthia Dusel-Bacon. The article describes the U.S. government geologist's horrifying ordeal with a black bear 60 miles southeast of Fairbanks. 1977. - The Province newspaper article titled "Unarmed Trapper Fought Grizzly Bear Says Coroner" is a recount by coroner Simon Mason-Wood of the death of Byron Edwin Wilkinson. 1978. - Newspaper article titled "Missing Trapper was Killed by Wild Animals, Jury Rules" about the death of 58-year-old

acc# 86/50

Further details about these records are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <u>www.yukonarchives.ca</u>

Location File Description

<u>Dates</u>

trapper Byron Edwin Wilkinson who "met his death by a wild animal or animals". 1978.

Wilkinson family fonds, Ethel and Andy Porterfield correspondence

<u>Location</u>	<u>File</u>	Description	<u>Dates</u>
MSS 252	f12	 [Andy Porterfield correspondence] Coloured postcard depicting "The Maryland Bridge over the Assinboine River, Winnipeg, Manitoba". Sent by Andy Porterfield at Camp Borden to his parents in Annis, B.C. Postmarked 28 Feb 1941. Souvenir folder of Timmins and Porcupine District views. Sent by Andy Porterfield while on a recruiting job in Timmins to his parents in Annis, B.C. 2 Jun 1941. 	1941
MSS 253	f1	[Porterfield correspondence]	1970-1981
MSS 253	f2	[Porterfield correspondence]	1970-1982
MSS 253	f3	[Porterfield correspondence]	1968-1976
MSS 253	f4	[Porterfield correspondence]	1971-1979
MSS 253	f5	[Porterfield correspondence]	1979
MSS 253	f6	[J.C. Wilkinson poetry]	[196-]-1971
MSS 253	f7	[Annie Thompson autograph book]	1892-1899